
Cemetery Commissioners 

Meeting Minutes February 5, 2021 
 

Present; Marion Loring, Mary Kinmond Korte, and Curt Wilton (staff 

liaison) and Jamie Boyer 

 

Marion opened the meeting @ 9:05 AM.  

Marion made a motion to approve minutes from the January 8, 202 meeting, 

Mary seconded, all in favor. 

 

Curt thanked the Commissioners for getting things accomplished this past 

year. He mentioned the budget is level funded for FY22 per the request of 

the Select Board.   

 

Perpetual Care funds: Curt discussed this issue with Elaine, Town 

Accountant. This account is to assist in the cost of taking care of the burial 

plots and the Commissioners are permitted to use the interest accumulated in 

this account.  The total interest to date is $8,217.80.  In order to use this 

money, the Commission would need to state what they are earmarking it for.  

If the amount used is over $10,000 then it has to be approved at Town 

Meeting but less than that is does not need approval.  At this time, Curt 

encouraged the Commissioners to leave the money there in case of an 

emergency and to let the interest grow some more in the meantime.   

 

The Commissioners and Curt discussed thinking about updating their 

documents and working on getting digitized in the future.   

 

Citizen Speak Time: 

No citizen’s present 

 

Next meeting: 

The next meeting will be on Friday, March 5th, 2021 @ 9am. 

Marion made a motion to adjourn @ 9:39 AM, Mary seconded and all were 

in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marie Ryan 

 


